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From the Board Chairman & Superintendent: 
Happy New Year, Wolcott Families and Staff: 

As we move into the new calendar year and the second half of the school year, we’d like to take this opportunity to update you on                                                     
important projects and issues in the 2018-2019 school year. 

· Thanks to great collaboration from our school administrators, our additional levels of school security are going very well. Officer                                       
Mauriello has become an important part of the Tyrrell Middle School community. We appreciate the efforts of Chief Stephens to provide this                                           
additional School Resource Officer to the district this school year. Both Officer Mauriello and Officer Garguilo (WHS SRO) are available to                                         
work with our elementary schools as the need arises. The addition of our front door security staff is also going well at all of our schools                                                   
K-8. These professionals are serving as the “face” of the schools when parents and others come to visit. Thank you to parents who have                                               
been very cooperative in our new procedures of sign-in/sign-out. These protocols help us better control who has access to our schools                                         
during the day. 
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· Thanks to the support of the Board of Education, we are making great strides with student technology. While TMS achieved a                                           
one-to-one student-to-Chromebook ratio last year, we’ve added a substantial number of these devices to WHS and are nearly at                                     
one-to-one this year. This means that any teacher can design technology-rich lessons at any time and almost never have trouble getting                                         
these resources into the classroom. As we finish this project, the need for our more traditional desktop computer labs will diminish.                                         
Additional student technology for our elementary schools will be part of this year’s budget request to Town Council. 

· In January, the Board of Education will begin the process of building its proposed budget for 2019-2020. This is the most important                                             
work that the Board does during each school year as it drives what resources and expectations will be found at the classroom level.                                             
Teachers, principals, district administrators, the Superintendent, and the Board all have a role to play in the budget process. If parents                                         
have an idea or suggestion, they are encouraged to call or email the Superintendent’s office. This year, we are placing an extra emphasis on                                               
our district-wide Vision of the Graduate as a primary driver of budget decisions and strategic new projects. 

We wish you health and prosperity in the new year! 

In partnership,  
Lori Delbuono Bartlett,​ Board of Education Chairman 

Tony Gasper, Ed.D​.,​ Superintendent of Schools 
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